Annual PKID Meeting: Morning Ridge 07-9

Thursday, January 21, 2021
5:30 – 6:15 p.m.
Virtual Meeting via Microsoft Teams
Gilbert Staff: Rocky Brown, Rick Acuna, Andrea Pedersen

Staff Contacts:
· Maintenance – Rick Acuna – (480)503-6268 (Office) 	(602)721-8345 (Cell) rick.acuna@gilbertaz.gov
· General Questions – Rocky Brown – (480)503-6330 (Office)	(480)620-3593 (Cell) rocky.brown@gilbertaz.gov
· Gilbert Police Non-Emergency – (480)503-6500 – www.gilbertaz.gov/departments/police
· Website Information – www.gilbertaz.gov/pkid
· Gilbert 3-1-1 - https://www.gilbertaz.gov/government/gilbert-311
Meeting Minutes:
· Introduction of Staff
· Rocky Brown, Business Operations Manager of Gilbert Parks & Recreation, gave the introductions and conducted the meeting. Also Introduced were Rick Acuna (Contract Maintenance) and Andrea Pedersen (Landscape Architect).

· Welcome to New Resident Attendees

· Review of Meeting Process

· PKID Definition Overview
· Regarding PKIDs: Rocky described the acronym, gave a brief history of their implementation and current function, and the legal obligations under which the Town of Gilbert operates concerning their administration. The obligations mentioned included the non-enforcement of CC&R’s, the maintenance bidding process, and the Special Assessment Tax Residents Pay alongside the regular property tax bill.
· Rocky encourages any issues to be referred to him or Rick with the provided info.
· FY 2022 PKID Maintenance and Budget Report Document shared with the attendees.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Budget Overview
· Next, Rocky went more in depth on the nature of PKID Budgets, explaining the annual assessment and re-credit of funds that recredits unused funds originally taxed from the homeowners via discounts on the monthly rate moving forward. Rocky included an explanation on reasons for that year’s lower maintenance tax, citing an empty Administrative Assistant Position that has since been filled.
· Rocky mentioned how landscaping contracts work and how, based on performance, they can be renewed yearly up to six times. Rick noted to be in charge of landscaping contracts.
· Rocky and Rick gave a description how difficult the 2020 summer drought had been on Gilbert’s trees as well as other maintenance issues the city has had to address in the past year. Rick elaborates on the cost of removing trees that have suffered damage (~$1000 for trees >50ft) and its impact on the yearly budget.
· Projects:
· Installation of light-pole along the median in the neighborhood entry on Eliot. Answer: Not possible due to intricate legal process involved in the installation. Entry lights recommended, but no light-pole can be allowed in the median.
· Reconstruction of leaning wall along border of Eliot road. Current Quote gives 4 options for the wall ranging from $123k to $176k. With Covid recession still in full swing, the associated costs could be unnecessarily hard in this difficult time.

· Open Discussion on any Future Neighborhood Improvements
· Lost Pine Trees in the north-east green area have not replaced yet. They will not be pine trees again given how hard they are on pools and how much the hot, dry summer has cost regarding their upkeep and replacement.
· Regarding the last landscape company, they were a good, hard-working, company that went the extra mile, whose contract had not been renewed, kudos to them for cleaning up the trimmings from a happy resident. 
